July 20, 2008

Ms. Sylvette Seay Campaign Finance Analyst Federal Election Commission Washington, D.C.

Re: April Monthly Report (3/1/08-3/31/08)

Dear Ms. Seay:

In response to your letter dated June 20, 2008 requesting additional information:

1. No employee of the Committee spent more than 25% of compensated time during the reporting periods covered by the Amended February Monthly Report, March Monthly Report, and April Monthly Report engaged in Federal Election Activity. Therefore, the Committee had no payments for salaries and wages required to be paid with Federal funds only. Accordingly, the reports do not disclose such payments and are correct as originally filed.

Please also be advised at this time that no employee of the Committee spent more than 25% of compensated time during the reporting periods covered by the May Monthly Report and June Monthly Reports engaged in Federal Election Activity.

Sincerely,

Nancy H. Watkins, C.P.A.